Minutes of the Annual general Meeting of the Mid Sussex Triathlon Club for 2013
The meeting was held at the Bent Arms, Lindfield on 14-11-13 from 8pm to 10 pm.
1. Attendance
A total of 26 members attended the meeting.   
1. Apologies
	These were received from the following: Steve & Emma Alden, Claire & Tim 	Creswell, Kay McMenamin, Jeff Woodall and Barry Davis
1. Approval of Minutes of 2012 AGM
These were approved without change.
1. Chairman’s report
	The chairman outlined four areas that he thought the club should continue to focus on in the forthcoming year:
(1) Making the club as accessible as possible and especially to women, younger people, disabled people and people from minority groups.  While we have a relatively higher than average number of female members there are few younger females in the club.  We have a strong junior section with a high proportion of females and the key issue will be to keep their interest and, at the same time, try to attract and retain younger members.   

(2) Setting up a structured coaching system: We now have a head coach, a squad of coaches, a coaching plan and a coaching system. We have coaches formally qualified in triathlon, swimming, cycling, running, spin and fitness training. However, we need more members to volunteer to become coaches.  There is a budget for training and we intend to produce more level 2 coaches in the future.   The key issue though is having sufficient numbers of coaches to provide the formal sessions.  With the introduction of a junior section as well as the commitments for the senior members, the coaches are struggling to provide the cover.  David Jones is keen to accept volunteers.

(3) Formalising recognition of the club: We are now a designated sports community club. The main advantage of this relates, obviously to the taxation status.  However, it is important also in what we provide within the community.  We have not yet achieved club mark status with the BTF.  Obtaining this implies approval of the club structure, approval of our approach to organisation and compliance with all of the regulatory requirements.   It is a somewhat bureaucratic process but will at least establish a formal basis for the club and its approach to the sport.

(4) Developing relationships with local clubs: We are a small club and by cooperating with local clubs we can achieve economies of scale, improve training and offer more racing opportunities. The BTF and TE are keen to see cooperation on this level and can help with expertise and occasionally, with funding (ie Safeguarding courses  attract funding if there are 8 or more participants from 2 or more clubs). Local clubs we have approached include 	East Grinstead, Crawley, Lewes and Brighton clubs. Any progress will be communicated on the club website. 


The chairman spoke about two other issues:
(1) Club organisation: Club membership is around 100 members. Turnout at events has been good with a Mid Sussex wave at several events and a mammoth one planned for next year’s Dambuster.  As is usual and understandable, members have varying degrees of enthusiasm to participate in club activities and organisation but we would appreciate offers of help from all members to share club duties.   To help us all get to know each other, next year’s club membership cards will have photographic ID incorporated and this will be 	also available on the club website. Members are also encouraged to participate in social events. 

(2) Long distance swim ('Swim 531'): On 2-8-14 we intend to hold an afternoon swimming event at Ardingly reservoir. This will be open to club members and invited guests. This will be a charity event to raise money for a local, small children’s epilepsy focused charity. A ‘justgiving’ page will be set up.  We aim to have 50 participants swimming all or some of the 5km, 3Km, and 1 Km, distances on offer. These 	will be run sequentially with a 15" break between each. Participants can complete all three events in the afternoon – and hopefully some people will. In future years this event could be expanded to provide an extra income stream for the club.	

1. Treasurers’ Report
A financial statement was presented (this is attached to the end of this document). The club is still worryingly dependent on the Mid Sussex triathlon for 80% of income. Subscriptions pay for about 20% of income.  We have paid ahead for 2014 expenses (i.e.:BTF, CTC, Prizes, website, Southwater, safeguarding course, Dolphin lanes, Coaching, Ardingly pool, courses, spin, yoga, Ardingly reservoir & UK athletics).

It was voted in principle to increase swimming subscriptions to £30 per 6 	months. Members can pay for the whole year in one go: £90 for membership and 1 years' swimming.  Alternatively, the fees can be paid through the year as they fall due. It was also voted in principle to increase the race entry fee to £33

It was voted to have a separate financial account and budget head for the juniors' section. Rose, Julie and Jean will administer this.  All money will, of course, be re-invested in coaching and training schemes.
	

1. Juniors’ Section
This is expanding.  Activity is at Hurstpierpoint College. Callum Murray is still missed. The designated charity for this section of the club is Winston's Wish.  This supports bereaved children and families.

Go Tri is the summer training camp which this year involved 60 children and 27 staff. It is run in close association with Hedgehogtri and feeds in to children’s' triathlon events. We are trying to get young adults to mentor at this event. The role of Andrew Lennox and the support of the Nuffield were and are appreciated.
	
TriHub is the training school during autumn and spring in two 6 week blocks. There are 45 participants and 12 staff. This is a popular service with good feedback and pressure on places. The coaches and volunteers were thanked for their help. More volunteers are needed - please.

At the moment, the lack of available coaching time prevents providing coaching for children aged 14-18 years.  They are 	too old for the schemes noted above but too young to join the adult section of the club. We may develop services for this group as the current children grow older and stay in training. This will be done, also in association with the existing Tri Stars group.

1. MSTC Race report
The race was successful this year with 350 entries and 15 on a shortlist.  281 athletes competed on the day. The winning male and female times were 1.01.56 and 1.13.21. There was one ambulance user (who went on to complete the race and get a prize).  The aquabike had 14 entries and 11 finishers. The next race is on 8-6-14- please put this date in you diary and offer to help with the organisation prior to the race as well as on the day.

For 2 years we have been working towards getting the BTF quality mark for the race. This may finally happen around Christmas this year after a tremendous amount of work to submit the application. We need members' help with race day photographs.  (If anybody has any race day photographs of marshals wearing HiViz jackets please forward them to Steve McMenamin please).

Steve Burchall and Pippa have made heroic efforts to get sponsorship but are getting weary and need support this year.  Please contact them directly if you can spare a any time whatsoever to help them make phone calls and get sponsorship. This is not an onerous task and needs as much help as possible.  Steve and Pippa will provide the detail etc.  Members simply have to provide a little time.  Many members who have provided a lot of help with the triathlon were thanked (Steve and Kay McMenamin, Steve and Pippa, Rob, Rachel, Mark , Pete Harris, Hazel and Emma Smith).

1. Membership Secretaries’ report
	Last year we had 60 paid up members. We now have 105.  79 are male and 	29 female. Of these 82 have paid for swimming. 7 are on trial and 17 are 	considering membership.

	In 2014 membership will be renewed by using the internet. Money transfers 	will be online. The renewal date will be shifted to April from January.

	Pete Harris and Rowena were thanked for their help with the membership 	and the newsletter.

1. Social Secretaries’ report
	The Santa Run will be at 8pm on Friday the 13th December starting at the 	Dolphin centre. Members are encouraged to try and out-do Del and Trevor in 	the fancy dress department. This theme may be expanded with seasonal runs 	4 times a year. An Easter run is planned.

	The Awards dinner/Christmas dinner/Club dinner will be on 1-2-14. Venue to 	be announced.

	There is a problem with socialising after the Thursday swim as the Dolphin  	bar now closes early. We may need to look elsewhere.

	A social event is planned around Dambuster.

1. Elections
The current committee members were re-elected into their current posts.
Pete Harris was elected as the membership secretary
The role of first lady was stopped after a vote (12 for and 8 against). The duties of that post were distributed to the welfare officer, membership secretary and other already existing posts. The aim is still to provide a safe and welcoming environment for younger female athletes

1. Any Other Business

	Newsletter: This is emailed each 3 months. It is opened by 57% of recipients.
	Stories and photos are always welcome.

	Southwater: We currently pay £300 for 500 swims a year. We need to survey 	our use as we may be using it far less.

	London marathon: No places are yet available. We might get one allocation.

	Coaches: The club pays for their swim subs but they still need to pay 	membership fees
The meeting ended at 10 pm

